Watertown Township 

Work Group Budget Meeting

March 22, 2018
Supervisor Worvie called the meeting to order at 5:12 pm.  Schlosser, Nelson, Valentine, Pyles, Worvie, Fire Chief Dumka, Maintenance (Herington)  were present.  Two (2) Guests attended.  
March 2018 Vouchers & Budget Revisions:  There were no outstanding bills that needed to be paid before year end and/or Budget revisions.
Planning Comm/ZBA Staggered Appointments:  Both boards were put on a 3 year term, which was staggered in thirds to keep from an appointment/reappointment of a whole board every three years. 3 year term to end on 4-1-2021 for PC, Mike Barnard and Gary Burns, for ZBA Mike Barnard and Walt Moser. 2 year term to end on 4-1-2020 for PC, Darrin Dingus and Jamie Thatcher, for ZBA Frank Schlosser. 1year term to end on 4-1-2019 for PC, Lori Selvidge and Boyd Vollweiler, for ZBA Rick Pyles Jr.                                                                                                        















                       Road Millage:  After figuring what would need to be done for road work and figuring the road mill rate. (1 mill= $1004.13 a year) With our low taxable value in the township we would have to ask for a very high mill. The board decided to make a breakdown of prices, what it costs to pave 1 mile of road, what it costs to ditch 1 mile a road etc., to help educate our residents of price factors. Along with this breakdown we will include a questionnaire in the summer taxes to get input from our voters.
























                          Fire Assessment:   The $50.00 Fire Assessment was put on the ballot in 1996. After the initial assessment was passed for 5 years, the Board of Trustees levied the assessment for a 15 year period. Schlosser made a motion to renew this assessment for 15 years, expiring 4-1-2032. Nelson seconded the motion. On a roll call votes Schlosser- Aye; Valentine- Aye; Nelson- Aye; Worvie- Aye; Pyles- Aye; Motion Carried.
Fire Fund Budget:  With added income from this year with no rescue vehicle payment, Dumka was able to up his budget for uniforms, special programs which will include fire detector give aways, Repair and Maintenance, training and a large increase in equipment which will help put SCBAs in service with 2 tanks per set and they will look into a different grass rig. Dumka asked for an increase in what he can purchase without board approval first. Pyles made a motion to allow Dumka to make up to a $500 purchase without prior board approval.  Schlosser seconded. Motion carried.
Library Budget:  Pyles stated the library needs painted. She has quotes as high as $2500. Pyles submitted an estimate from Linda Walker to paint the library for a flat $250.00 plus the cost of paint. This would make the cost less than $500. With all the donated books the library receives, Pyles lowered her book budget by $500 and raised Miscellaneous up $500 to cover painting.
General Fund:   Pyles asked for an increase in election worker salaries. Schlosser made a motion to raise election workers from $9.00 per hour to $9.50 per hour and the election chairperson from $10.00 per hour to $10.50 per hour. Nelson seconded. Motion carried. Bill Frenzel asked with the increase of mowing maintenance of the additional 3 ½ acres of the cemetery for a $75 a month raise. $75 for 7 months equals out to $525.00 a year. Pyles made a motion to grant Frenzel the raise. Nelson seconded. Motion carried. Frenzel also asked for 2 adaptions to the cemetery rules. #1. No cremation burials from November 1st to April 1st. #2. Sunday funerals will be an extra $100.  Pyles made a motion to add the rules to the cemetery. Schlosser seconded. Motion carried. Board of Review wage came up $100 to provide the training for the new Board of review alternate. Under treasurer, a line needs to be added for training. The treasurer will have a budget of $485 for training. Pyles made a motion to add the line item. Nelson seconded. Motion carried. Schlosser requested a new computer and printer. Her current computer shorts out, which is not efficient for out tax program. Pyles made a motion to approve, with 3 quotes, for Schlosser to purchase a new computer/printer. Nelson seconded. Motion carried.  Herington provided all the needs for the township hall, Foster Park, Murphy Park, and all other township properties. Herington asked that all ball field use be during the day only until further notice with the much needed work needed on the ball field lights. Schlosser brought to the board the idea of putting flowers in town, starting with 6 and adding a few every year. To cut the cost the barrels would be filled with rocks from the township dump. Kendall Leach offered to donate mineral buckets for flowers to be planted. Schlosser appointed a committee of 3, including herself, Linda Walker and Jeff Harris, to plant and maintain the flowers. Pyles also brought up the hanging of red, white, and blue bunting along the wall of the sidewalk in town to decorate for summer.  Valentine stated that the Planning Commission will be working on the master plan and Vollweiler got a price of $12 for the first 25 books and $10 after. 
North Branch School Bus:   Valentine asked us to revisit our discussion from March 14th board meeting about the bus drop off. With the original motion to ask North Branch Schools to discontinue the use of the parking lot because of public safety, made by Nelson and seconded by Schlosser. The board decided to call the school first thing Friday morning to tell them and to give them all of spring break to find an alternate spot. Pyles would be in class for the day so Schlosser would make the call. 
2018/2019 Budget:  Let it be noted that each and every budget line item was reviewed, discussed and calculated individually, to arrive at the Budget to be presented and voted on at the next Regular Township Board Meeting to be held on April 11, 2018 at 7:00 PM.  These budget items include the General, Library and Fire Funds.  

Worvie made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Pyles seconded motion.  Motion carried.  

Meeting adjourned at 8:48 PM.

Minutes prepared by:  Malisa Pyles, Township Clerk

_________________________________  ________        _______________________________  ________
Frank Worvie, Township Supervisor           Date                 Malisa Pyles, Township Clerk
            Date
